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By. *‘JIATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION ‘COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
: (360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

April 24, 2007

John V. Simpkin, Executive Director
Sunderland Family Treatment Services
8514 Gage Boulevard, Suite 301
Kennewick, WA 99336

Re: Nonprofit Transportation Certificate
Dear Mr. Simpkin:

The commission has determined that Sunderland Family Treatment Services is not required to
- obtain a certificate from us to operate as a private nonprofit transportation provider.

- In 2006, we surveyed a number of companies and asked three basic questions:
1. Are you registered with the Secretary of State as a nonprofit corporation?
- 2. Do you transport special needs passengers? ’ :
3. Do you receive funding for the express purpose of providing transportation?

To meet the criteria as a private nonprofit transportation provider, you must answer ‘yes’ to all
questions. You answered ‘no’ to the third question. In March 2007, Bruce Grimm of our staff
visited your company to conduct a safety audit and further discuss your response to the survey. .
Based on the information gathered by Mr. Grimm, we have concluded you do not receive
funding for transportation and should not be regulated. -

Please complete the enclosed Release of Authority for Cancellation and return it to us as soon as
- possible. Please contact Betty Young, Compliance Specialist, if you have any questions. Ms.
Young can be reached by telephone at (360)664-1202 or by é-mail at byoung@wutc.wa. gov.

Sincerely,

Carole J. WashbuW’
Executive Secretary =

Enclosure




